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REPORT ON EXPEDITION/PROJECT/CONFERENCE
	Expedition/Project/ Conference Title:
	The Third Annual International Congress on Parasites of Wildlife 

	Travel Dates:
	23 Sept 17 – 27 Sept 17 

	Location:
	Kruger National Park, South Africa 

	Group member(s):
	Amy Sweeny 

	Aims:
	To present the results of my most recent PhD research to a diverse group at an international conference  

	
	

	
	

	OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):-


The 3RD International Congress on Parasites of Wildlife (ICPOWIII) was held this past September at Kruger National Park. This congress, held every three years, brought together delegates from multiple disciplines and countries to present research and facilitate discussion on wildlife parasitology. The congress consisted of several sessions of oral presentations, posters, workshops, and informal and formal gatherings with the delegates. 
I was invited to present research from the first two years of my PhD in the ‘multihost-multiparasite’ session. I delivered a talk titled ‘The effects of nutrition on parasite community dynamics in a wild wood mouse population.’ Though I have presented at a departmental seminar and have presented four posters to date during my PhD, this was the first oral presentation of my PhD research at an international meeting. The session in which I presented was well-attended by researchers senior and junior both in my field and in adjacent fields and as such was an invaluable opportunity for me to discuss my research and gain useful and and insightful feedback. My talk was very well-received and generated collaborative and thought-provoking discussion with other delegates. It was also very beneficial to attend talks within sessions spanning areas that my research is currently involved in and areas I am interested in pursuing in the future to gain and have the opportunity to meet and speak with delegates from so many institutions and career stages. 
The structure of ICPOWIII facilitated a wonderful environment of both formal discussion within sessions and informal discussion through activities within Kruger National Park such as game drives and hosted dinners. This was the farthest I have travelled thus far for a conference and the location and relatively small size of the conference provided a great opportunity to meet and get to know many new people in my field. The feedback I received and experience of putting together a talk for this meeting have already had positive effects on my PhD and my participation in subsequent conferences. 

My participation in ICPOWIII in September was extremely valuable to my development as a PhD student as I began my third year of research and my travel to South Africa would not have been possible without funding from the James Rennie Bequest, for which I am very grateful. 
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